Salford Township Finance Committee Meeting Summary 12/13/2022

<u>Attendance</u>: Chris Eckardt, George Witmayer, John Dronson, Jim Myers, Doug Hedrick and Karen Landis.

- 1. **November Meeting Summary:** reviewed and approved as written.
- 2. **November Treasurer Report**: Reviewed and approved as presented.
 - a. George Witmayer questioned the YTD tax collector salary.
 - b. John Dronson inquired about the Asphalt/Superpave expenses in GF related to N Dietz Mill Road repair.
 - c. Chris Eckardt questioned the Due to General Fund on Liquid Fuels Balance Sheet.

3. Final 2023 Preliminary Budget:

a. Karen reported on minor changes from the Preliminary Budget – Final Budget to be approved by BOS at December 21st meeting.

4. Comments and Other Business:

- a. Doug Hedrick commented to be on record that when other municipalities do road project in house, their road crew is larger than a 2 person crew.
- b. Jim Myers commented that the projects need to be considered on a individual basis some projects prove not to be cost effective.
- c. Tim Clemens forwarded an email inquiring about the progress on the grant opportunities with McMahon Associates no proposal has been received to date.

5. Next Meeting:

a. Finance Committee – Tuesday, January 10, 2023